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Come and Worship...Come and Serve...Come and Learn...Come as you are 
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March Highlights 
 

March Food Drive 
 

Confirmation Retreat 
Saturday, March 2 
9:30 am – 5:00 pm 

 

Wednesday Lenten Worship 
March 6, 13 and 20 

7 pm 
 

First Communion Classes 
March 9 and 23 

9 – 11 am 
 

Holy Week Schedule 
Palm Sunday, March 24 at 9:30 am 

 

Maundy Thursday, March 28 at 7 pm 
 

Good Friday, March 29 at 7 pm 
 

Easter Sunday, March 31 
8:30 and 10:30 am 

 

Easter Egg Hunt and Activities 
9:30 am 
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Make me to know your ways, O LORD;  
   teach me your paths. 
Lead me in your truth, and teach me, 
   for you are the God of my salvation;  
   for you I wait all day long. 
Be mindful of your mercy, O LORD, and of your    
   steadfast love, for they have been from of old. 
Do not remember the sins of my youth or my rebellious 
   ways; according to your steadfast love remember me,  
   for your goodness' sake, O LORD. 

Psalm 25:4-7 
 

I have yet to meet anyone 
who relishes the thought of 
dredging up memories of 
the mistakes we made 
years ago. “The sins of my 
youth” is an expression 
often used when looking 
back over one’s life and 
recalling the poor choices 
and blunders of which we 
are ashamed. (At least we 
should feel ashamed.)  
 

We cringe when these past events are brought to 
mind, wondering why we ever did such things and 
hoping that no one else will remember them. There is 
no doubt that the devil uses these “sins of our youth” 
to tempt us to believe that God will neither forgive nor 
forget them. Were that to be true, we all would be 
bound for the eternal damnation we deserve. 
 

King David knew all about guilt and had done much 
for which to be ashamed in his life. The incident with 
Bathsheba alone would have been enough to make 
him want to avoid mirrors lest he look at himself too 
closely. For David, as it is often for us, one sin led to 
another. In David’s case it went from coveting, to 
adultery, to murder. Nathan’s condemnation of 
David’s sin and David’s confession led to a beautiful 
absolution, “The Lord has taken away your sin.” 
 

This pronouncement of forgiveness is also for you. 
God’s love for you prompted him to send Jesus to 
forgive, redeem and restore you.  There is nothing that 
will ever change that. This season of Lent is a special 
season each year to reflect on the depth and the cost 
of God’s love in Jesus Christ for you and me.  
 

In order for us to experience the peace of mind and 
heart that are ours through God’s grace we have no 

choice but to acknowledge that while God’s grace is 
free, it was not cheap. Jesus’ horrible death on a cross 
was because of my sins and your sins. God loves us 
that much. God would not let the sins of our youth (or 
of our adulthood) keep us from heaven. 
 

As you journey through this season of Lent, I invite 
you to remember the promises that God made to you 
in your baptism. Remember that you are forgiven, you 
have been delivered from death and the devil and the 
gift of everlasting salvation is yours. Knowing this, you 
can bring your sins, (all of your sins,) to the cross and 
through the love of Jesus, “a new self should arise to 
live with God in righteousness and purity forever. 
Thanks be to God! 
 

Your Servant in Christ, 

Pastor Geier 
 

 

– Among Our Own – 
 

Congratulations to… 
 

All those celebrating their wedding anniversary in 
March. Listed below are couples reaching a special 
anniversary… 
Paul and Sue Severson on their 40th anniversary on 
March 17 
Dennis and Elvina Harder on their 61st anniversary 
on March 23 

 

Sympathies to… 
 

John Diischer and family as they mourn the death 
of Ellen Diischer 
John Diischer and family as they mourn the death 
of his brother Michael 
 

 

Sharing a Musical Gift 
 
Julia Ronning, provided 
an extra punch to her 
rendition of “I’ll Fly Away” 
during the offertory at the 
February 11 worship 
service. Julia also did a 
lovely Postlude to 
complete the service. 
Thanks, Julia, for 
sharing your gift of piano 
keyboard excellence and 
expression with the 
congregation. 
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Preschool Chatter 
 

It is hard to believe that it is already March. This 
school year really is flying by. 
 

Our February fun include learning about kindness and 
love while celebrating Valentine’s Day, pizza, dental 
health, and Llama Llama stories.  Of course a highlight 
was when we celebrated Valentine’s Day with a party 
that included games, passing out valentines, a special 
movie, and crafts. Special highlights from our pizza 
unit were reading a book called “Pete’s a Pizza”. This 
book is about a boy whose parents turn him into a 
pizza. After reading the book our children got to use 
felt pieces and turn each other into pizzas. Oh the 

giggles we heard during this activity 😊. Then for 

snack one day everyone got to create and eat their 
own English muffin pizzas. Our Llama Llama unit 
included a PJ and family reading event to end our fun 
month. Our bible story this month was about love and 
how much Jesus loves us. We talked about the story 
in which Jesus said “Let the little children come to me”.  
 

Registration for next school year is in full swing. We 
will have M/W/F, T/Th, and the option of M-F morning 
classes 9 am-12 pm. Forms can be found on the 
preschool tab of the church website or on the welcome 
center. If you or your family, neighbors, or friends have 
a preschooler, invite them to join us for the 2024-2025 
school year. If you have any questions about 
registration please feel free to call or email Becky or 
Lorelei at preschool@splchastings.org. 
 

We would like to send a special thank you to those of 
you who have made donations to our program and 
who are supporting our program through the Raise 
Right fundraiser. As of our February 18 order we had 
raised $315.51 of our needed $471 for our spring field 
trip! 
 

Thank you for all your prayers and support! 
 

Becky Kaphing and Lorelei Rein 
Preschool Co-Directors 

 

 

Holy Week Worship Schedule 
 

Palm Sunday, March 24 at 9:30 am 
 

Maundy Thursday, March 28 at 7 pm 
 

Good Friday, March 29 at 7 pm 
 

Easter Sunday, March 31  
 8:30 & 10:30 am 

9:30 am Easter Egg Hunt and Activities 

 

Sunday Scripture Readings 
 

March 3  Exodus 20:1-17 
   1 Corinthians 1:18-25 
   John 2:13-22 
 

March 10  Numbers 21:4-9 
   Ephesians 2:1-10 
   John 3:14-21 
 

March 17  Jeremiah 31:31-34  
   Hebrews 5;5-10 
   John 12:20-33 
 

March 24  Mark 11:1-11 
   Philippians 2:5-11 
   Mark 14:1-15:47 
 

March 31  Acts 10:34-43 
   1 Corinthians 15:1-11 
   Mark 16:1-8 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Saturday, March 2, 9:30-5:00 
Schaar’s Bluff Gathering Center 

 

 

 

 

 

 
There will be fun and games and Bible studies and 
FOOD! Please pray for our confirmands along with 
Pastor Geier, Kristian Ronning, and Carlos 
Villavicencio as they spend time in Scripture and 
fellowship. 

mailto:preschool@splchastings.org
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Giving and Expense Update  
 

  2024 2023 

January 2024 YTD General and Misc Giving 

  $49,191.11  $42,740.70  

January 2024 YTD Capital Fund   

  $18,270.00  $20,600.50  

January 2024 YTD Expenses    

  $45,524.84  $44,502.52  

Net     

  $21,936.27  $18,838.68  

January 2024 YTD Mortgage Principal Required 

   $  7,588.88   $  7,275.85  

 

 

Mid-Week Lenten Worship  
Focus on “I AM” Statements of Jesus! 

 

March 6  “I AM the Vine” 
March 13  “I AM the Good Shepherd” 
March 20      “I AM the Resurrection and  
                         the Life” 
 

Make our mid-week worship services part of your 
Lenten discipleship every Wednesday at 7:00 pm.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Easter Egg Hunt Candy! 

If you would like to donate candy for this year’s Easter 
Egg Hunt, there will be a table outside the office for 
you to drop off individually wrapped Easter candy that 
will fit in a plastic Easter Egg. Deadline to donate is 
Sunday, March 22. 

 

Easter Sunday Fun Family Activities 
  

Please join us between services on Easter Sunday, 
March 31, for our annual Easter egg hunt as well as 
other fun family activities. Egg hunt will take place five 
minutes after the first service ends. If you are 
interested in helping with setting up this event, reach 
out to Becky Kaphing at:  beckyk@splchastings.org. 
 

 

Garage & Plant Sale Planning 

June 8, 2024 
 

Planning for St. Philip’s 19th 
annual Garage & Plant Sale 
will be Thursday, April 18, at 
6:30 pm.  Lead coordinator, 
Deborah Dreher, will 
convene and inspire us into 
another landmark success. 
  

It would be grand to see 
experienced department 
heads and people accustomed to participating attend 
this kick-off meeting. A fully attended planning 
meeting builds the kind of enthusiasm this event 
promises.  Plan to come and get in on the ground floor 
of all kinds of quality fun and fulfillment.  
 

 

Adult Forum 
Hastings Public Schools Update 

 
Dr. Tammy Champa, ISD 200 Hastings Public 
Schools Superintendent, will be attending the Adult 
Forum on March 3 as part of her Tour of Gratitude. Dr. 
Champa will focus on the top five district priorities: 
 

 Safety and Security 

 Staff issues, hiring, and retention 

 Student behavior and discipline 

 Mental health (students and employees) 

 Career education 
 

The District has about 4000 students and 260 
teachers. Dr. Champa will entertain questions and 
suggestions as part of her overview of the current 
status of the District. In addition, we will discuss 
opportunities of volunteering under Lutheran Social 
Service to empower students to achieve and in the 
Foster Grandparent (Americorps Seniors) Program 
helping students with their reading skills and sharing 
their wisdom and experience. Discussion will be in the 
Learning Room, starting about 10 minutes after the 
service ends. 
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March Food Drive 
 
March is already here and we as a church are excited 
once again to support Hastings Family service food 
drive. The need now is greater than ever and our 
congregation, along with our preschool, will be 
teaming up to put on the drive. Attached is a list of the 
most needed items. Any/all items can be donated 
anytime from March 3-31. Every dollar and every 
pound of food donated this month will be 
proportionately matched by Minnesota Food Share 
which makes it a great time to help! 
 

We thought it would also be fun to have spotlight items 
of the week. Schedule is as follows: 
  

March 3-9    Jam/jelly, pancake mix, syrup,        
  Breakfast canned fruit, heavy items: 100% fruit 

juice, sugar, flour 
 

March 10-16    Mac and cheese, tuna, canned meat, 
  Lunch saltines, ravioli, mayo/Miracle Whip, 

chili, chunky soup, chicken soup,  
vegetable soup, tomato soup  
 

March 17-23  Rice, boxed potatoes, spaghetti 
  Dinner sauce, pasta, canned vegetables 
 

March 24-31  Toilet paper, bar soap, razors,  
  Personal toiletries, end it with those heavy       
  Needs things like laundry soap & dish soap 
 

If you are able, please consider donating a few items 
to help our neighbors in need. Thank you for your 
support.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Vacation Bible School 
  
Calling all VBS fans 
(young and old) 
save the date for 
this summer's 
exciting Bible 
school. We are 
excited for this 
year’s theme - Hero 
Hotline - to take 
place July 22-25. 
More information 
coming soon! 

 

 

Musician Recognition 
 
Over the past year St. Philip’s has been blessed with 
inspirational music from many musicians that 
enhance our worship.  At the top of that list is our 
organ and piano accompanist Noreen Swanson. In 
addition to Sunday worship, Noreen serves at special 
services during Lent, Easter, Christmas, for funerals, 
and for other services as needed.  In March alone, 
Noreen will be the accompanist at ten services. We 
are also blessed to have Sam Willis serve as a sub for 
Noreen once a month. Other musicians include our 
adult and children’s bell choirs and director LuAnn 
Roiger, children’s choirs and director Kelsey 
Wormley, Unity led by Noreen Swanson, choral 
ensemble and director, guitar players for Lenten 
services, and all the song leaders who serve during 
Lenten services, on Sundays, and for other special 
services. St. Philip’s is grateful to these people for 
their willingness to share their talents, and we thank 
you!   
 

The Worship & Music Ministry Team 
  

 

JoyPhil Ringers 
 

LuAnn Roiger directs the three row handbell choir 
through a number of selections at a February worship 
service. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hastings Family Service 
Most Needed Items: 

 

[ ] Macaroni & Cheese [ ] Laundry Detergent 

[ ] Jelly or Jam [ ] Toilet Paper 

[ ] Pancake Mix & Syrup [ ] Dish Soap 

[ ] Saltine Crackers [ ] Bar Soap 

[ ] Tune/Canned Meat [ ] Razors 

[ ] Soup: Chunky, Chicken, Vegetable, Tomato 

[ ] Chili, Stew, Beef Ravioli or Chow Mein 

[ ] Side Dishes: Rice, Potatoes & Pasta 

[ ] Pasta Noodles & Spaghetti Sauce 

[ ] Canned Fruit & Vegetables 

[ ] Mayo or Miracle Whip 

[ ] Sugar, Flour 

[ ] 100% Fruit Juice 

[ ] Feminine Hygiene Products 
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Let’s Talk About Celebrating  
First Communion! 

 
Is your child asking about 
Holy Communion? Often 
children receive their first 
communion sometime 
between first and 
fifth grade, but there is not 
a set age. Every person 
grows in faith in different ways and at St. Philip’s, 
parents take an active role in discerning when it would 
be best for their children to participate in this part of 
our life together.   
 

There will be two classes for children and their parents 
on March 9 and March 23 from 9:00-11:00 am. During 
these times Pastor Geier will lead families in talking 
about the gift of Holy Communion and its place in our 
faith life. These classes are designed to be family time 
for all ages.   
 

Saturday, March 9, 9:00 -11:00 am: Introduction – “A  
   Place for You!”  
Saturday, March 23, 9:00-11:00 am: Closing and 
   Making Banners  
Thursday, March 28, 7:00 pm: Maundy Thursday  
   Worship with Celebration of First Communion     
 

If you would like for your child or children to start 
receiving the sacrament but are able to participate in 
only one (or none) of the sessions, or will unable to 
worship on Maundy Thursday, let me know so that we 
can make things work. If you have any other questions 
or concerns or would like to sign up for classes, please 
contact Pastor Geier at the church office. 
 

 

Cherub Choir 
 
Always enjoyed at a worship service are music 
offerings from 
our cherub 
choir. They 
are an 
enthusiastic 
and energetic 
team of voices 
under the 
direction of 
Kelsey 
Wormley. 
 
 
 

Since You Asked. . . 
 
Why do we “have” to celebrate Holy Communion 
every week? 
 
There is no clear command in Scripture as to how 
often we are to receive the Lord’s Supper and one 
argument some have used to not to offer it weekly 
is because they do not want it to become routine 
or lose its special status. 
 
However, does that mean we should also avoid 
praying too often, or reading the Bible too much? 
All these acts of worship do not lose their 
significance because we practice them too 
frequently, but because we do not recognize our 
dependence on our Heavenly Father, or the 
ongoing significance of the crucifixion and 
resurrection in our lives, and the depth of power 
available to us in and through them.  
 
Communion is not just special – it’s the sacred 
centerpiece of our worship and our lives. It 
reminds us of the supreme sacrifice Christ offered 
and the New Covenant that is now been made 
available to us through the shedding of his blood. 
Is that only worth celebrating occasionally?! 
 
In Acts 2:42 Luke explains that one of the key 
activities to which the early church was devoted 
as often as they gathered was the breaking of 
bread, or communion. Even though we are not 
commanded to observe communion each week, 
the teaching of Scripture indicates that believers 
shared the Lord’s Supper often – even as often as 
they gathered. 
  
When we observe communion each week at our 
worship services, it allows us to reflect on 
everything that comes before it and focus on the 
cross of Christ and his return as our eternal hope 
and joy.  
 
Since the Lord’s Supper is of such value, 
importance, and significance to the gathered 
church, the real question we should be asking is 
not why we have communion every week – it’s 
why wouldn’t we? 
 
Thanks for asking! 
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Keeping Connected 
 
Greetings St. Philip’s friends, 
 

We have not been in 
church for a while 
due to health issues, 
but we’re still here 
and kicking 
(“hobbling” is 
probably a better 
description ).  So 
here’s our story. 
 

Brian was born in 
Winnipeg, Manitoba, 
and his family moved 
to Garrison, North 
Dakota, when he was two years old.  When he was 
eleven, his family moved to Richfield, Minnesota, 
where he graduated from high school.   
 

Sue was born in Minneapolis, but her family moved 
several times – from the Twin Cities to Belmond, Iowa, 
then Clinton, Iowa (on the Mississippi the year of the 
Great Flood of ’65).  Next came Great Falls, Montana, 
and finally Yakima, Washington, where she graduated 
from high school. 
 

We met and became friends in French class at 
Concordia College Moorhead.  Brian majored in Math 
and French; while Sue majored in French and English, 
with a minor in psychology.   
 

Sue started teaching French and English in Kenyon, 
Minnesota.  Brian started teaching math and French 
at Hastings High School.  We were married at House 
of Prayer Lutheran Church in Richfield in 1974, and 
moved to Hastings in 1976.  After learning several 
teachers belonged here, and we were greeted by so 
many friendly members to make us feel welcome, we 
joined St. Philip’s in 1977. 
 

Sue took a part-time job teaching French at Apple 
Valley High School, and later, Hastings Middle 
School, which gave me more time at home raising our 
first two little ones. When our third arrived, my 
teaching assignment became full-time. Throughout 
the years, we took turns traveling between the middle 
school and senior high.  Brian also taught French IV 
and V for college credit, was the advisor for French 
Honor Society, and volunteered his time leading 
concessions for Hastings High School basketball and 
wrestling.  
 

Together we led a variety of after-school activities 
open to all our students, including organizing our 

students to put on a family-oriented Mardi Gras for the 
Hastings community – twenty of them!  We also 
organized, prepared and led twenty-five – forty-five 
students for a two and a half week trip to France nine 
times between 1993-2010.  We hoped to instill in our 
students a love of learning – not only to speak the 
language, but to appreciate the culture and diversity 
of other people’s perspectives in order to be the best 
global citizens and ambassadors possible.   
 

While teaching and raising our three children kept our 
lives on a hamster wheel, we felt blessed to feel 
grounded in our faith journey with the warmth and 
support of our St. Philip’s family.  Over the years we 
were able to serve in different capacities at various 
times.  Early on, Sue was a member of the Koinonia 
committee, sang in the church choir for several years 
and was also a lector. Brian loved playing softball on 
the St. Philip’s team, he was a lector and participated 
in a number of Lenten service dramas. We both taught 
Sunday School when our kids were young, and were 
greeters over the years. Our children were all baptized 
at St. Philip’s, attended Sunday School, VBS, sang in 
the Children’s Choir, attended church camps and 
retreats, and were confirmed at St. Philip’s.  We were 
so thankful for the active youth program for our 
children’s faith education. 
 

After retiring in 2012, we were able to help at a few 
garage sales cashiering. It was always fun greeting 
people and sharing their excitement as they checked 
out with their new-found bargains and treasures!  Sue 
was a Confirmation mentor, served Communion, and 
also helped occasionally with Third Thursday Phil-Up 
dinners, with lefse-making a couple of years and then 
cashiering for the Bake Sale.  Since the pandemic and 
dealing with several health issues, we have been so 
thankful for the online services.   
 

We feel very blessed that our kids have all settled in 
the Twin Cities Metro area.  During retirement, we love 
getting together with our family and three 
grandchildren. We both enjoy reading, and Sue also 
enjoys photography, scrapbooking, and painting.  We 
also both enjoyed traveling and spending summers 
working in the garden until last May, after Brian tore a 
5” rip in his quadriceps muscle/tendon (which we 
learned attaches the top of the leg to the bottom of the 
leg). He is slowly starting to walk again. We are 
literally taking it day by day and step by step, and are 
so thankful for Christ’s healing powers, your prayers 
and support this past year.  We feel very blessed with 
so many wonderful friendships we have made and 
treasure in our St. Philip’s family. 
 

Brian and Sue Drummond 
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Budget Meeting 
 
Almost thirty people attended the budget explanation 
meeting which was held one week before the annual 
meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

Treasurer Deborah 
Dreher, took the 
group through the 
budget and explained 
increases and what 
some line items 
included. A staff 
addition is included in 
the 2024 budget. 

 

 

2024 St. Philip’s 
Annual Business Meeting 

 

President Dan Strehlow convened the 2024 St. 
Philip’s Annual meeting in the sanctuary, at 10:45 am 
on February 4, 2024 with more than a quorum 
assembled. Eighty-nine voting members were on site 
participants and another ten participated via Zoom.   
  

Treasurer Deborah Dreher presented the 2024 
spending plan and took questions regarding the 
$711,000 budget.  Comments from the pre-budget 
meeting which took place one week earlier were 
shared. There were no objections raised, resulting in 
the budget being adopted.  
 

The numerous committee reports were 
acknowledged. There was one omission in the annual 
report under the Worship & Music Ministry Team… 
"Noreen Swanson led Unity in special musical 
selections in worship services once a month during 
2023 plus in other selected services."  St. Philip's is 
blessed to have the musical ministry of Unity. We 
apologize for this omission.  
 

Also acknowledged were five outgoing church council 
officers. Danna Elling Schultz reported the results 
from the six-member nominating committee. The 
committee members were Bruce Arndtson, Deborah 
Dreher, Katy Lindberg, Glenda Schnirring, Danna 
Elling Schultz and Doug Schultz. 

Nominees for the 2024 church council were: Alex 
Zuzek as Vice President and Building and Grounds 
and Communications, Marketing and Technology 
Ministry Team liaison; Dolores Pemble, Treasurer; 
Dave Fry, Stewardship and Fellowship Ministry Team 
liaison; Marie Gathje, Worship and Music Ministry 
Team liaison; Jennifer Klos, Faith Formation and 
Adult Education Ministry Team liaison. A vote was 
taken with unanimous affirmation of all candidates. 
 

New committees for nominating, auditing, plus 
delegates to the synod convention were selected and 
elected for 2024. Meeting adjourned at 11:30 am.  
 

 

Outgoing officers: Abby Mattimiro, Faith Formation 
and Adult Spiritual Growth; Marjorie Peterson, 
Worship and Music; Pam Hoffman, Stewardship and 
Fellowship; Sadie Reiners, Vice President plus 
Building and Grounds, Communications, Marketing 
and Technology; and Deborah Dreher, Treasurer. 

Incoming officers for the church council, 2024, are 
Dolores Pemble, treasurer; Maria Gathje, Worship 
and Music; Alex Zuzek, Vice President plus Building 
and Grounds and Communications, Marketing and 
Technology; and Dave Fry, Stewardship and 
Fellowship liaison. Not pictured is Jen Klos who will 
serve as liaison to Faith formation and Adult 
education.  
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A potluck lunch with 80 fellow members was enjoyed 
following the annual meeting. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Dan Strehlow, (right) enjoying lunch 
following the meeting. Along with Art and Kathy 
Luedtke, Sam Willis and Steve Wolverton. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Al Carstensen needs a rest on Denny Kohn’s shoulder 
after his big meal.  
 
 

A Solemn Task 
 
Serving as an 
acolyte is a 
solemn task and 
is done with 
great reverence. 
Students in 
preparation for 
Confirmation 
are asked to 
train and serve 
in this role for 
any worship service. As the altar candles and Christ 
candle are given light, the congregation is formally 
invited to enter into an attentive time of worship. Being 
adorned in belted robes and pausing to address the 
altar are markers of an acolyte(s) doing his/her task. 
Serving as acolytes for their first time on February 11 
were Violet and Greta Sieben. 

 

 

An Eight-Man Take-Down 
 
The Advent mural, which gave richness to the Advent/ 
Christmas season has been dismantled and is in 
storage until December. Thanks again to project chair, 
Al Todnem for bringing the community paint-by-
number project forward through his work on the 
Stewardship Ministry Team. Coupled with the theme 
“Community Grows Here” made the mural project a 
perfect beginning. (59 painters, 299 volunteer hours) 
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ST. PHILIP’S STAFF 
Gregory Geier, Pastor 
   pastorgeier@splchastings.org 
 

Noreen Swanson, Organist 
   swansonhastings@centurylink.net 
 

LuAnn Roiger, Handbell Choir Director 
   lroiger58@gmail.com 
Kelsey Wormley, Children’s Choir Director 
   kelseyw@splchastings.org 
Christine Rydel, Business Manager 
   christiner@splchastings.org 
 

John Diischer, Sound Board Technician 
   johnd@splchastings.org 
 

Lista Klocow, Office Manager 
  listak@splchastings.org 
 

Becky Kaphing, Preschool Co-Director  
   preschool@splchastings.org 
 

Lorelei Rein, Preschool Co-Director  
  preschool@splchastings.org 
 

Rachel Moritz, Assistant Teacher 
  preschool@splchastings.org 
 

Kari Vortherms, Assistant Teacher 

  preschool@splchastings.org 
 

ST. PHILIP’S LUTHERAN CHURCH 
AND PRESCHOOL 

1401 West 15th Street, Hastings, Minnesota 
651-437-6541 

www.splchastings.org 
 

 

 

Church Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday:  9:00 am – 4:30 pm 

Friday:  9:00 am - 2:00 pm 
 

Sunday Worship Service: 
In Person and Livestream Worship at 9:30 am 

(Livestream link on www.splchastings.org,   
YouTube and Facebook) 

 

Sunday Education Hour: 
Adult Forum at 10:30 am in the Learning Room 

Sunday School at 10:30 am in the Fellowship Hall 
 

Lenten Worship Service: 
In Person and Livestream Worship 

Wednesdays starting February 14 thru March 20 at 7:00 pm 
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